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Hanukkah Continues 

December 1–6  
 

Saint Nicholas Day 
December 6 

 
Poinsettia Day 
December 12 

 
Yaldā 

December 21 
 

Christmas 
December 25 

 
Kwanzaa 

December 26–January 1 
 

Boxing Day 
December 26 

 
New Year’s Eve 

December 31  

December 2021 
 

 
  

CRAIGLEE NEWS  

As an old carol reminds us, Christmas is “the most wonderful 
time of the year.” In ancient Rome, the weeklong festival of Sat-
urnalia starting on December 17 was just as popular. The  
famed Roman poet Catullus went so far as to say that Satur-
nalia offered “the best of days.” 
 

Saturn was the Roman god of agriculture, seed, sowing, and 
time. Saturnalia began as a farmer’s holiday to mark the end 
of the autumn planting season. Over time, the holiday evolved 
into a widely celebrated festival and moved later into the sea-
son, eventually coinciding with the winter solstice. The Tem-
ple of Saturn in Rome was the best place to celebrate Satur-
nalia. Rituals were performed to honor Saturn and ensure a 
good harvest. Some records indicate that the hollow statue of 
Saturn was filled to the brim with olive oil. The statue’s feet were 
bound with woolen ties, which were loosened on Saturnalia to 
symbolically free the god. 
 

Romans also freed themselves. Slaves were permitted to 
wear the pileus, the red felt cap denoting freedom. Business-
es and courts were closed. Banquets and feasts were held 
throughout the week, and gifts of candles were exchanged so 
they could  
be offered at the Temple of Saturn. Evergreen boughs were 
used as decorations, and tin ornaments were hung from trees 
and shrubs. Revelers wandered from door to door singing 
songs. Saturnalia was such a raucous affair that the author 
Pliny the Younger built a soundproof room to shield him from 
the noisy crowds. 
 

Many cherished Christmas traditions were originally part of 
Saturnalia: gift-giving, decorating with evergreen boughs, lighting 
candles, and door-to-door caroling. Emperor Constantine may 
have converted to Christianity in AD 312, but Saturnalia cele-
brations continued into the next century. Slowly, as Christiani-
ty became the dominant religion, the traditions associated 
with Saturnalia were celebrated on Christmas Day, December 
25, a date chosen nine months after Gabriel’s Annunciation to 
Mary on March 25. 
 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY ! 

December Birthdays 
 

In astrology, those born between December 1–21 are centaur archers of Sagittarius. Archers are curious, 
energetic, and enjoy change, the restless travelers of the zodiac. They are funny and enthusiastic, cherish-
ing freedom as their greatest treasure. Those born between December 22–31 are the horned goats of Cap-
ricorn. As goats climb to great heights, Capricorns strive to get to the top, using discipline and common 
sense to find fame, prestige, and money. 

 

David B   December 2 
Bernadette Mc  December 9 
Helen C   December 11 
James Mc  December 11 
Cecile K   December 14 
Kirubaharan K  December 14 
Tien "Tony"  December 20 
Robert W   December 22 
Douglas D   December 24 
Meeri T   December 27 



 
How Did Christmas Start? 

 
The middle of winter has long been a time of celebration around the world. Centuries before the 
arrival of the man called Jesus, early Europeans celebrated light and birth in the darkest days of 
winter. Many peoples rejoiced during the winter solstice, when the worst of the winter was behind 
them and they could look forward to longer days and extended hours of sunlight. 
 

Who Invented Santa Claus? 
 

Illustrator Thomas Nast has been called  
the “Father of the American Cartoon” for the illustrations 
he featured in Harper’s Weekly magazine in the 19th cen-
tury. It was Nast who first used a donkey and elephant to 
symbolize America’s political parties. He fought corruption 
with scathing political cartoons. But Nast’s most enduring 
contribution to popular culture might be his depictions of 
Santa Claus as a jolly, fat man from the North Pole 
dressed in red and white. 
 

Long before he was Santa Claus, he was Saint Nicholas, 
the Bishop of Myra, a fourth-century holy man renowned 
for the miracle of resurrecting three young boys killed by a 
butcher. For this remarkable feat, Saint Nicholas became 
the patron saint of children. Over the centuries, veneration of 
Saint Nicholas would spread. The Dutch called him Sin-
terklaas, and when the Dutch set sail for the New World in 

the 17th century, they brought Sinterklaas with them.  
 

Sinterklaas, or Santa Claus, and Christmas, were well-established in America by the 
1800s. But in December of 1823, Clement Clark Moore published his poem ’Twas the 
Night Before Christmas, and first described Santa Claus not as an austere bishop, but 
“chubby and plump, a right jolly old elf.” Charles Dickens then published A Christmas Carol 
in 1843, transforming Christmas from a religious holiday into a popular and commercial 
extravaganza. By January of 1863, with the United States plunged into Civil War, Thom-
as Nast had plenty of inspiration for his first cartoon depicting Santa Claus. 
 

Nast’s first depictions of Santa portray him not just as a jolly old elf but as an ally of the 
Union Army, and he used his own long beard as inspiration for Santa’s flowing white one. 
Over the next 23 years, Nast would make 33 illustrations of Santa, none more influential 
than his 1881 image of “Merry Old Santa Claus,” complete with a white beard, rosy cheeks, 
red suit, and pack full of toys. This image, more than any other, has made Santa Claus 
who he is today. 



Activities  

Halloween Party 



Activities  

 

Halloween Party 



Activities  

Halloween Party 



Activities  

Diwali Celebration  



Activities  

  So glad to have back Mark, the Music Man, for a live so-
cial distancing entertainment performance.  



Tony, our favorite performer, delighted our residents and staff with 
his fantastic voice.  



Activities  

Nov 10th  we had our first indoor entertainer on 1F.  
Frank sang an hour the residents' favorite songs...what a treat!   



Activities  

Our elves are working tirelessly to make sure the bal-
conies and outdoor are well decorated.  



Activities  

Our first Christmas tree is up in the lower lobby! We are thrilled to celebrate 
Christmas this year the "old fashion way." We've been so good. 



Activities  

We celebrate, value and create space for all residents to ex-
press themselves through their talents. 

Charles, a former entertainer, is deleting our residents weekly 
with his incredible voice.  



Activities  

REMEMBRANCE DAY  



Activities  

The stained glass piece was inspired by the artwork created 
by Caroline, one of Craiglees' artists. The stained glass 
piece represents the devastating impact of the pandemic, 

paying tribute to the lives lost to COVID-19. 

 



SPIRITUAL PAGE 

Busy hands as usual on the 2nd Floor. We are getting ready for the Holiday Sea-
son and the Residents’ Council fundraising event. 

“Good, old-fashioned ways keep hearts sweet, heads sane, hands busy. “ 
Louisa May Alcott 



SPIRITUAL PAGE 



LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE 



The Power of Gratitude 
 

Being grateful has been linked to health benefits such as improved mood, better 
sleep, and more satisfying relationships. Thank You Note Day  
on December 26 offers us a chance to use the power of gratitude. Researchers re-
cently explored how writing thank-yous increases one’s sense of well-being. Writers 
of thank-you notes often feel nervous about the task. They worry that they will not be 
able to find the right words or that the recipients of their notes would feel awkward or 
surprised to receive a letter.  
 
But these worries are completely unfounded. Recipients of thank-you notes are al-
most always grateful. In fact, recipients find thank-you notes to be warmer and more 
articulate than the writers expect. As long as the intentions of the writer are sincere 
and heartfelt, the contents of the note are always well received. Researchers believe 
that thank-you notes are prosocial; that is, they are an important type of social glue 
linking people together. Self-consciousness should never stand in the way of giving 

thanks. So, let us express our 
gratitude to the researchers for 
conducting their experiment. 

 

BINGO’S BIRTHDAY MONTH – December 
Bingo’s Birthday Month celebratedin December. You know 
the game that you probably loved playing with your grand-
parents and other family members growing up? Well, now’s 
its birthday Month! (Wouldn’t it be nice if we all got to cel-
ebrate our birthdays all month? Maybe we should start.) 
Play Bingo with friends and family at holiday parties to get 
everyone involved in the game that will bring you back to 
your childhood days. 
The game began in Italy in 1530 as “LoGiuoco del Lotto 
D’Italia,” and is still played there today, almost every Saturday. The French adopted the game in the 1770s 
as “Le Lotto.” Germany put an academic spin on the pastime a century later turning it into an educational 
game for children, tying in lessons on various subjects. 
Bingo arrived in North America in 1929, where it was first called “beano.” Edwin Lowe, a New York sales-
man, modernized the game by hiring mathematician Carl Leffler, who developed thousands of combina-
tions of numbered game cards. Lowe reportedly changed the name to “Bingo” when a winner shouted the 
word one day by mistake. 
A Catholic priest approached Lowe in the thirties about using Bingo as a church fundraiser, thus kicking off 
the decades-long association of the game with the American Catholic community. The game is also popular 
in casinos, though casino Bingo has declined in many areas due to rising taxes, smoking bans, and the rise 
of online gaming. 
And here’s a fun fact for you: Edwin Lowe, the man who modernized Bingo, also invented Yahtzee! 



HEALTH  

Your feet says a lot about you and your overall health 

As we age, regular foot care becomes more important than we think. Often 
our feet are the most neglected part of our body and tasks like foot care is 
forgotten easily. Hence it is time to give your feet some care that they de-
serve for your overall well being. 

To keep your aging feet healthy and re-
duce the risk of health issues caused indi-
rectly by foot problems, here are the sev-
en essential foot care tips that you should 
make part of your routine. 

1. Keep them clean and dry.  
2. Moisturisation is a must. 
3. Trim your toenails regularly.  
4. Look out for sores. 
5. Shoe size matters.  
6. Do not neglect foot pain  

 



 



 



 



From our Family 

to yours  

Happy Holidays 

and a Joyful  

2022! 


